
2023 DUES. 

Last year we got a late start (August) in electing new 
officers and collecting dues.  
This year we are back on track with annual dues collection 
in May.  
We are excited to offer online options for paying dues on 
our website.  
We will also gladly take cash or check if you prefer. 
 Many of you joined the PRECIOUS METALS CLUB 
 by paying over and above the standard dues amount of 
$50.  
This was a huge boost for our finances. Every $ is vital to 
accomplish our goals. 

Platinum Level ($200 +) Silver Level ($100) Bronze Level ($75) 

SantaAna, Gus/Emily Dubuis, Mick/Tammy  
Podnar, Mark/Christine 
Tircuit, Kyle/Leslee 
Young, Tim 
+2 Anonymous Donors

 Lavigne, Lonnie 
 Samaha, Doug/Jo 
Ellen 

WOULDN’T IT BE GREAT IF WE HAD SPONSORS TO 
OFFSET COSTS FOR NEWSLETTERS AND EVENTS? 

This newsletter is printed 2-3 times a year and 
hand delivered to the doors of  
640 homes in our neighborhood. For just $140 an 
issue your business could be featured as a 
sponsor. Neighbors are  
encouraged to patronize our sponsors. 

Contact Susan Lott for details. 252-4070 

Special thanks  to Nanette Lamothe for her $100 
sponsorship of new neighbors welcoming kits!

 
   

     ARE YOU BEING A GOOD NEIGHBOR? 

YOU BG A             
 PARKING ON STREET: City ordinance states no person shall park his 

vehicle on any street for a period of time longer than nine (9) hours 
of any 24-hour period. Violation punishable by a fine of not more than 
$50 and imprisonment in the parish prison for not more than thirty 
(30) days.

 DOGS: City Ordinance states dogs must have a collar, tag and be on 
a leash when at large. Owners must pick up their dog’s poop on 
other resident’s property. They shall be held responsible for any 
behavior deemed a nuisance.

 DID YOU KNOW? 

 FREE SERVICE: You can sign up for the streaming app KANOPY 
for free with your public library card. Find movies,
documentaries, foreign films, series, etc.

    

THANKS TO THE 
FOLLOWING VOLUNTEERS 

 Tammy Dubuis – creating website, helping 
with newsletter

 Mick Dubuis – Getting irrigations systems 
operational at both entrances

 Helping to decorate entrances for holidays: 
Emily Santa Ana, Clyde
Williber, Lonnie Lavigne, Trish
Rugeley, Ricky and Darlene LaBorde, Jerry 
Chenevert, Christy Scoggins
and Susan Lott.

 Beautification committee for setting out 
flowers at both entrances: Shirley Grimes, 
Emily and Anastasia Santa Ana, Joyce 
McGraw, Christy, Susan and Jerry

 Glenn Bergeron and Jerry Chenevert for 
cutting down the diseased tree at Sherwood

Join us for our upcoming 
“Gems in the Neighborhood” 
Photo Scavenger Hunt 
Date: Saturday, May 13th  
Time: 10am – 12pm  
Place: Brighton School  
Compete as Individuals or 
Teams (max of 4). Don’t forget your camera 

THANKS TO OUR MOST RECENT 
 PRECIOUS METALS CLUB MEMBERS 2022

https://www.kanopy.com/
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